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What an end to the term!

With so many events taking place over the past few weeks we must
say a big thank you to all of the students, staff and community
members that made every event so enjoyable. Without your on going
support, these events would not have been as good as they were. We
are looking forward to having more of these experiences in 2023! This
newsletter will focus on putting on a spotlight on the events from the
past few weeks.



Year 6 Graduation and Farewell

On Wednesday December 7, we farewelled our
Year 6 students at school with their Graduation and
Farewell at Twin Creeks Golf Club. The night was
the perfect opportunity for the students to celebrate
the culmination of 7 years of primary school. Thank
you to Mrs Jansen, the P and C and the parent
volunteers that put in the time to make this such a
special event. From everyone at Luddenham Public
School, we wish Lucey, Orion, Levi, Dakota, Luke,
James and Dylan all the best at high school and
beyond.



Year 6 Graduation







Motiv8 Fun Day

On Friday December 2, our students participated in
a Motiv8 Fun Day. The day was a way of saying
thank you to our students for all of their efforts this
year. As you can see form the photos, the students
had a fantastic time. Thank you to Mrs Treharne for
organising this event.







Colour Run

On Friday December 9, our P and C held their
annual Colour Run. This event is always one that
the community looks forward to and this year was
no different. Thank you to everyone that made the
day so successful, without you volunteering your
time to participate, the day wouldn’t have been
what it was. Congratulations to everyone that won
a prize in the Christmas Raffle and thank you to
everyone that participated in selling raffle tickets.













Presentation Day

On Monday December 12, we had our 2022
Presentation Day Assembly. This was a great
opportunity for the school to recognise the
outstanding efforts and achievements of our
students as well as introduce our 2023 school
leaders to our school community. Congratulations
to our new captains Chaise, Neveah and Joseph
as well as our house captains Billie and Olivia, we
have no doubts you will do a great job leading the
school in 2023. Thank you once again to Mrs
Treharne for organising the day, even the massive
downpour of rain could not dampen the event.
Congratulations to all award winners and incoming
captains.









Farewell
Sadly we are saying farewell to some of our students this year. We

would like to wish Jethro, Sebastian, Jeremy, Kaycee, Alex, Isaac,

Taylah and Hunter all the best at their new schools. Thank you to your

wonderful parents and family members for the support they have

shown our school. If you are ever in the area, feel free to drop in and

say hi, it is always nice to see your smiling faces.

We are also saying goodbye to Mrs Rootes this year too. While Mrs

Rootes only spent part of this year at our school, she has been in

integral part of our staff over the past few years and will be dearly

missed. Thank you Mrs Rootes for everything you have done for our

school, we wish you all the best for the future.



Parking

Don’t forget the Kiss and Ride

area that is on Jamison Street

must be used correctly. If you

have parked in that area,

please do not exit your vehicle

to chat with other parents. This

is often a point of frustration

for parents that are wanting to

pick up their child and get

away from the school swiftly

however are unable to, due to

the congestion in the area.



Drop Off and Pick Up

It takes many years for your child to develop an understanding of danger and how to keep safe when
crossing the road. While children are often keen to do things for themselves, an adult must always be
responsible for them in the road environment. Your child may be able to recite safety slogans and tell you
the rules about how to keep safe but won’t always be able to apply them.



Assembly Award Winners – Week 7

Class Award PBL Library Luddenham 

Award

Principal’s 

Award

K/1/2 Elliott Mills, Zahlia
Campbell

Marcus Princi Ariana Cassone

3/4 Nate Jobson, Billie-
Lee Gribben

Sienna Camilleri Olivia Owen

5/6 Dylan Darmanin, Jett 
Perram

Levi Osorio Dylan Darmanin Lucey Jobson 
Cooper Patterson

Lucey Jobson



Thank You P and C
You may have noticed throughout this year that our P and C have

been incredibly active in fundraising and volunteering their time for

our school. On behalf of everyone as Luddenham Public School we

would like to say thank you to the P and C, in particular Sharen,

Robyn, Christina and Kellie. Without the countless hours you have put

in, the school would not be in the position it is in today.

I would like to make special mention of Sharen Darmanin our P and C

president, who after 10 years is stepping away from the P and C with

her son Dylan graduating Year 6. Sharen has helped raise thousands

of dollars for the school, led the organisation of numerous events as

well and been able to source the most impressive prizes for various

raffles. Sharen you will be dearly missed and we wish you and you

family all the best for the future.



Principal’s Report



To say 2022 has been a big year would be an understatement. Our students have been given some of the most amazing

opportunities this year and I would like to thank everyone that made these opportunities possible. Although we are a small

school, we have set the bar big on what we would like to fulfil and have been able to achieve some amazing results throughout

the school. This can only be done with a team and community that is there for each other and always wanting what is best for

the students of our wonderful school. I strongly believe this school and our students will continue to grow and achieve fantastic

results with the attitude that with hard work and focus we can always progress.

While I wont be a the school next year, I feel at ease knowing that Mrs Jansen will be there to steer the ship. Mrs Jansen and

the staff have done a fantastic job this year getting to know our students and community and I know this will continue in 2023.

Thank you to all of the teachers for their fantastic efforts this year.

I hope everyone has a safe and relaxing Summer break, take care and be kind to each other. Students return on Tuesday

January 27. I promise I will be dropping in from time to time next year, I am already looking forward to seeing our wonderful

students.

Sean Holmes

Principal



Getting in contact with the school
If you do need to get in contact with the school, there are a few different ways to do 
so.

Phone: 024773411 between 8.30am – 3pm

Email: Luddenham-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au

Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/luddenhamps/

Facebook will be used to update our community about what is happening week to
week in our school and about upcoming events. Teachers may also choose to use
their own class platforms to update their class community about what is happening.

mailto:Luddenham-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au
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